



**FPNA Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, October 9, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.
Fletcher Place Arts and Books**

Attendees—Number in attendance:	
Jennifer Bailey Glenn Blackwood Jeff Brown Jacob Butz Dennis Carr Patrick Hall Andy Howard Julia Huckaba Allissa Impink Matt Impink Erin McGrew Gretchen Syverud	Jeff Miller Dawn Olsen Larry Pepper Charles Richardson Sarah Savage Bryan Truex Rick Truex Denise Wright Guest: Jordan Ryan, Bicentennial Southside Neighborhood Archival Initiative
Topic	Comments/Actions
I. Call to Order <i>Andy Howard – President</i>	
<p>A. Introductions and welcome of new attendees.</p> <p>B. Review of Minutes: September minutes were posted on the website. Sarah Savage moved to approve the minutes and Bryan Truex seconded. Minutes from September 2018 were approved.</p>	
IMPD Downtown District Community Relations Officer <i>Officer Kim Evans</i> <i>kimberly.evans@indy.gov</i> <i>317.327.6515</i> <i>Indianapolis Metropolitan Police Downtown District</i> <i>Office: 317.327.6500</i> <i>Non-Emergency Dispatch: 317.327.3811</i>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Officer Kim wasn't here but she sent another officer. • Garage break ins: There have been a few garage break-ins and mostly between 11AM-6PM. They've been taking bicycles. Please register your bikes. Look at the serial number and write that down. • The day patrols have started walking around on foot to check out the alleys and garage areas. • If you have had a break in, please report it. • Make sure your vehicles stay locked. • October 31st. Trunk or Treat on the circle 11am-1pm. Adults and kids. • Rick asked about Residential Parking. The officer said they can enforce the residential parking. • Scooters: The police have started enforcing the scooter rules. • If you have any questions, email Officer Evans
II. Special Guests	
Mayor's Neighborhood Liaison, South Center Region	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Not in attendance.
III. Committee and Representative Reports	
Finance <i>Ross Christoph</i>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Not in attendance but as far as Andy knows things haven't changed.
Membership	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We had a lot of new members and renewals from the picnic

<p>Dennis Carr Carr550@gmail.com</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • You can go online and join or renew with PayPal. • Memberships go from October 1st to September 30th.
<p>Fletcher Place Land Use Andy Howard Trinity Hart Larry Peffer</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 726 Lord Street Update: IHPC will be having a special meeting on 10/16 at 5:30PM in the public assembly room at the city county building to discuss the unauthorized demolition. • Stevens Street: There is a house that is planning on going to be demolished and then two duplexes with carriage houses is planned. There is no update as of now. This is on the south side of the neighborhood, so not under strict IHPC rules.
<p>Social Sarah Savage savsarah@gmail.com</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Progressive Dinner on 10/13 TBA • Dinner with Neighbors at the Idle 6:45PM on 10/16 • Kid's Halloween Party 10/28 • Coffee with Neighbors on 11/10 at Calvin Fletcher's Coffee • Game Night at Tappers 11/20 • Caroling with Neighbors 12/8 TBA • Annual Holiday Party 12/9 5-9PM location TBA
<p>Urban Times Glenn Blackwood</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Bill Brooks has asked for a vacation photos and write ups if you want to share about your vacations this year. • FPNA will do a Thank You to our business members in the Urban Times. • Emily Duncan will do the Thanksgiving article. Please email Glenn if you have a Fletcher Place story about people doing kind things or volunteering.
<p>HUNI Jim Lingenfelter / Glenn Blackwood</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Not in attendance. • Glenn reported: HUNI hasn't met since the last FPNA meeting. No update. The largest issue has been the North split/ReThink65.
<p>Southeast Neighborhood Congress SEND Rauf Khalid</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Next Congress Meeting: October 25th Horizon Center is at SENSE charter. 7pm. Childcare is provided. Topic: Schools will be discussed, and candidates will be talking.
<p>KIB Bryan Truex</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The streets look great. Keep it up. If you'd like to be a block captain, contact Bryan. • KIB trees are given out at the end of October.
<p>Kid Association</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • D'arcy is stepping down. Thank you to D'arcy for leading the group. • Plastic Caps: They are still collecting the caps to make the bench. They almost have enough • T-shirts: They're going to update the design and get those purchased. They raised all the money they need to fund those T-shirts.
<p>District 16 City Councilor Jefferson Shreve</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jeff Miller Reported: • Call 311 to report illegally parked for residential parking. • Call 311 to report the scooters parked incorrectly. • Instructure committee is open to the public. • Jefferson Shreve Reported: • Introduced himself • October 15th Meeting will discuss the budget
<p>IV. Old Business</p>	
<p>INDOT CAC Report Charlie Richardson (Villaggio)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 65/70 Commission met with the architect and highway commissioner. • Nearly everyone thought this was an improvement on the previous designs. • They've agreed that there is still work that needs to be done. • Coalition will have their design for the October 25th meeting. • Coalitions acknowledges and appreciates the major steps on the design. They continue to work with the advisors to analyze

	<p>the designs. The coalition looks to work together with INDOT on the design.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Informational Open House on 10/10 at Arsenal Tech Anderson Hall Auditorium 5:30-7:30PM that will show what INDOT has created so far.
V. New Business	
Board Member Nominations	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● So far we have three people who have agreed to be on the board: Gretchen Syverud Charlie Richardson Chris Huckaba ● Andy Howard took volunteers or nominations from the floor. Patrick Hall volunteered from the floor. ● Officers: President, Secretary, Treasure ● October: Set the slate (all nominations finalized) ● November: Vote ● January: Officially start
Bicentennial Southside Neighborhood Archival Initiative <i>Jordan Ryan</i>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Indiana Historical Society ● An inhouse exhibit, ● Five areas of focus: LGTBQ, counter narratives, Pirate Radio, Southside, Working Class ● Southside neighborhood history: South of Washington would be a southside neighborhood. ● If you know of anyone who is a long-standing neighbors who would have information or photographs of early Fletcher Place, please contact Jordan. ● Glenn nominated Georgia to be the point person. Julia Huckaba seconded it. A motion was passed to allow Georgia Cravey to be the point person to contact with Jordan Ryan.
Virginia Ave Pizza Company	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● It's officially open. They have an all you can eat buffet for lunch.
IV. Adjourn	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● 8:01PM

Respectfully submitted: Julia Huckaba